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The New York roundtable was organized by the Office of the High Commissioner as part of a 

series of roundtables planned by the New York Office to mark the 75th anniversary of the Universal 

Declaration of Human Rights. The roundtable aimed to foster a creative exchange about the 

contribution of human rights to prevention, peace and security. In this context, the discussion 
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of human rights across the world.  Certain Member States were candid in remarking that some 

members of the General Assembly Fifth Committee were seeking to cut funding for budget 

increases proposed by the Secretary-General and High Commissioner.  Member States broad 

expectations from the Summit (and Pact) of the Future included a recommitment to SDGs and a 

visionary statement defending human rights and the human rights-based approach (HRBA) across 

all aspects of the work of the UN. Member States further emphasized that a HRBA was particularly 

important for the Security Council to protect civilians in conflict situations and advocated for the 

voices of women and youth to be heard.  Human rights were essential to resilient peace processes, 

and


